
 

 

[Ames, Grace A.] 
 
 

Grace E. Ames, Boro Educator 
Ex-Assistant Principal of Old Flatbush School 

 
Grace E. Ames, formerly assistant principal of the old Flatbush School on 

Newkirk Ave., died yesterday at her home, 456 E. 19th St.  She was 74. 

Miss Ames was graduated from Smith College in 1891 and never missed a 
June reunion of the college in 50 years.  She had been associated with the 

Flatbush School for many years at her retirement several years ago. 
She had been a member of the board of trustees of the Prospect Heights 

Hospital and chairman of the women’s auxiliary of the institution and was a 
charter member of the Brooklyn Smith College Club.  She was also active in 

the work of All Souls Universalist Church. 

A nephew, Kimball Ames, and two nieces, Mrs. Ralph Tag and Mrs. 
Herbert Pickett, survive.  The funeral services will be private. 
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